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MATIENZO 1992
The 22nd Manchester University
expedition to Matienzo in Northern
Spain took place this summer. Julie
tloyd and 1 joined 40+ others who
made their annual pilgrimage to the
site where caves are found faster
than they are explored. The total
of know entrances topped Y00 this
vear and around 11 km of passages
were added to the tally.

[ wventured for the first fime past
a 'Y hang on SET in what seemad
like a huge open pitch but which
was in reality only about 80ftt.
This was in the Torca de Mostajo,
renowned for the rowan tree in the
entrance (Mostajo = Rowan tree or
Mountain Ash). The passages at the
bottom were mainly huge, dry and
sandy with some very spectacular
helictites. |

We had a visit to Cueva Rtano,
where surveying proved that last
year's discoveries were not discov—
eries at all and someone had merely
mistaken a duck for the terminal
sump. This cave has a fine sectiion
of cascading sireamway.

A day was spent digging to no avail
at Cueva de Arenal, site of one of
the biggest drafts blowing out ot a
cave in the area,



A scientific day was spent visiting
a series of caves and taking core
samples of the silts and deposits,.
These will be tested for magnetic
resonance in an attempt to look for
correlation and hence deductions of
the speleogenesis,

My cousin and [ spent an afternoon
in Cueva de Risco, an extensive
system which is litile visited
nowadays. We found perhaps 100m in-—
cluding some ftine formations.

A return trip to one of my favour-
ite caves, Cubio de la Renada {Lair
of the Fox) was spent surveying one
of the more complex areas at the
end of 'Sanatogen’' passage, an area
of low crawls and sandy floors bre-
aking into a sloping phreatic maze.

Others found passages by the kilo-
meter in Fresnedo Il & Regaton,

The year's expedition was tragical-
ly saddened by the death of one of
the Red Rose CPC members, Giles
Barker, in Torca de Azpilicueta. He
took a bypass route to rejoin his
colleaques as his camera equipment
box was too bulky for the route
they took. On the way he slipped
and fell down a blind 20m shaft.

The rescue was carried out by five
teams of English expedition members
supported by a dozen from from the
Spanish Cave Rescue teams. The co-
operation between the English
cavers and the Spanish authorities
was really very good and enabled
the recovery to take place with the
minimum of distress.

To the Red Rose CPC and Giles’
family, we add our condolences.

Bob Cawthorne
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